
WARREN/ALVARADO/OSLO PUBLIC SCHOOL EDUCATION FOUNDATION 
February 11, 2025 

 
A meeting of the Warren/Alvarado/Oslo (WAO) Public School Education Foundation was held at 
at the WAO HS Library on February 11, 2025, at 5:30 p.m.  Members present included Melanie Nelson, 
Jessica Syverson, Darren Carlson, Rodger Haugtvedt Lisa Almquist and Jen Nelson.   Also present were 
Ashley Reinier, school board liaison, Superintendent Bryan Hackbarth, and Office Manager Mallory 
Craik. 
  
Some highlights from the meeting are: 

• Prior to the meeting Superintendent Hackbarth and James Gross from Donlar 
Construction led a wonderful, informative tour of the WAO Building Project.  

• Jen Nelson was welcomed as a new board member. 
• Lisa Almquist is working on the Venmo account and it will be in place prior to the golf 

scramble in July. 
• The Eric Johnson Memorial Scholarship was accepted by the board. 
• An ad for the 2025 WAOHS Yearbook was approved. 
• Plans were expressed and are in the process of being designed for a new shirt for board 

members.  
• Plans were discussed for the spring Connections. 
• $500 was designated from the general fund towards water and snacks for all students 

during testing days 
• Donations and memorials were approved and accepted. 
• The next meeting will be a combined March/April Meeting on April 2nd at 5:30 at the WAO 

HS Library. 
• The following spring needs were approved: 
FACS                        Phillips          Interior Design Needs  168.42 
Vocal Music         Becks   Music Needs   443.85  
HS Special Ed     Stanislowski  Sensory Room Upgrade             2,840.19  
HS Band Fridstrom             World Music Instruments  600.00 

 
 

 


